

SPACE CENTER ROTARY CLUB

POST OFFICE BOX 58862 HOUSTON, TEXAS 77058

February 9, 1972



Mr. Luis Victorio Buffano, President Rotary Club Monteros Casilla De Correo No. 13 Monteros Prov. Tucuman Rep. Argentina

Dear President Buffano:

Your air mail letter of January 12, 1972, has just been received even at this late date. We cannot understand the delay of your letter's reaching us so in turn we regret the delay of our response.

It is good to learn that your group of eleven young graduates in medicine will be visiting in Houston for five days about the middle of April. We take note of your request in our placing these young graduates in proper housing accomodations for this period. Inasmuch as they will be spending the majority of their time at the Texas Medical Center, we believe it best that the Houston Rotary Club take on this project since the Medical Center is located at the heart of Houston, some twenty-five miles from our area. Transportation from our area to Houston would be quite a problem for us to deal with and I am sure would be most inconvenient for the graduates.

I am forwarding your letter on to President Dr. Dan Proctor, Houston Rotary Club, 346 Rice Hotel Building, Houston, Texas, 77002, asking him to take action on your request but, of course, without commitment until he has had opportunity

Mr. Luis Victorio Buffano February 9, 1972 Page 2

to review your request and make reply. It is my feeling, however, that Dr. Proctor will see the urgency of your appeal and exert every effort to accomodate these fine young graduates either through the Houston Club or one of the other Rotary Clubs within the Houston city limits.

If I can be of further help, please let me hear from you. I trust the air mail service will do better by us in the future.

With warm wishes, I remain

Sincerely

Gene Lindquist

Immediate Past President Space Center Rotary Club

OGL:gw

cc: Dr. Dan Proctor

Mr. Robert Scott

Gov. Ernest Upham, Rotary Dist. 589